Dear Family,
I am honored to follow in the footsteps of Larry Jones, Bob Wolfenbarger and Myrna Lydell as president of the WFA.

Prior to joining WFA, I knew little of our family history and only a little about my father (same name as me) who moved from Missouri to the Cherokee Nation – now part of the state of Oklahoma. I knew that he had homesteaded 160 acres of land in the panhandle of Oklahoma.

Larry Jones introduced me to the many facets of our family history. I was thrilled to learn that my offspring qualify for membership in both the Daughters of the American Revolution and the Daughters of the Confederacy. I learned that there was even a member of our family who fought in the Texas Revolution.

My goals as your president are to serve you well, to increase membership both in the states and in Europe, and to establish a central archive for family records and memorabilia. I will have proposals concerning membership and archives at our next board meeting.

On a personal note, February was an exciting month for me. I had a birthday complete with a surprise party organized by my wife Betty and daughter Gretchen – as to my age, it is on of those that has a zero in it. Then on Saturday, I graduated from the Lutheran Lay Minister Academy. It was an impressive ceremony with a presiding Bishop and other clergy. I am very excited and looking forward to my duties as a Parish Lay Minister.
I have promised the board an email address. In the interim, if any member would like to correspond with my you may use my daughter Gretchen’s email, send snail mail, or phone using the following information:

Frank Wolfenbarger

1708 Timbers Drive

Irving, TX 75061

Home: 972-259-2153

Cell:
972-754-8121

Boat:
361-729-6462
gretchendoll@comcast.net
Feel free to contact me with concerns or input as to how to make WFA meet your needs.

God bless you all,

Frank

